
I would like to thank Dr. Priestman for the delightful political theater performance 

she gave at our last meeting. Unfortunately, Dr. Priestman didn't do her 

homework and her allegations are 100% disassociated from fact and reality. In 

2016, the Nevada Legislature's Sunset Committee SPECIFICALLY tasked this board 

with actively working to increase the number of licensed Oriental Medicine 

doctors. We have made bi annual reports to the committee detailing the number 

of applicants and new licensees to comply with the legislature's specifically 

enumerated requirement to this board to increase the number of Oriental 

Medicine doctors. Dr. Priestman's political grandstanding was a transparent and 

bumbling attempt to score political points with other physical therapists at the 

expense of the truth. In the future, for the benefit of the state of Nevada, I hope 

that anyone who appears to make public comment, especially someone who is a 

representative of a trade association and has a responsibility to the truth, will 

make a mature, responsible attempt at understanding the facts of a situation 

before making specious and inflammatory comments that impugn the integrity of 

this Board. 
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